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May 13, 2009
Mr. Bin An

703 Santa Fe Dr

Vancouver, WA  98661

Dear Andy,

Thank you for meeting me recently about your academic background, and desire to enter Evergreen’s Master in Teaching Program. I was unable to sit down and review your transcripts and discuss your situation with our MIT Program Director Dr. Sherry Walton last week, but we did meet earlier this week and Dr. Walton continues to be very interested in your application.

As mentioned before, the WEST-B test must be taken and passed as a program entrance requirement. I hope you are now registered for the May 30 test, so that we would receive your results on June 22nd. There would still be an opportunity to retake any subsections again July 11th if needed. Our program also asks you to sign up and take the WEST-E in middle level humanities July 11 (register by June 5 at www.west.nesinc.com). While we can accept you into MIT if you need to retake the WEST-E again during the school year, we cannot admit you to MIT without the WEST-B passed. The WEST-E will need to be passed by next summer in order to advance to student teaching in fall 2010.
Dr. Walton also asks if you can make arrangements to visit Evergreen again the week of June 22-26th with a copy of your spring grades, so she can meet with you and also have you do an oral interview with one of our history/political science faculty members to determine the depth of your civics knowledge (American government and principals of citizenship). If that interview goes well, than we will not require you to take an American government course for the middle level humanities endorsement you are seeking. Taking a CLEP test in American government from the Education Testing Service (see: http://www.collegeboard.com/student/testing/clep/exams.html) is also an option to demonstrate your knowledge of the American government.
At this time, you have remaining coursework to do for your middle level humanities endorsement. We have determined you need a course in Pacific Northwest history and one in geography which are available at Clark College this summer. Then, if you are accepted to the MIT program, you would need to complete a course in adolescent literature and coursework in multicultural (American authors of color) and language skills summer 2010.

Please let us know if the remaining items for your application are on the way, and if you are able to meet with us next month.  We also encourage you to share this letter with your host father, and work with him to strategize on ways to prepare for your entrance tests.
Sincerely,

Maggie Foran
Associate Director, MIT
Certification Officer
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